GOOLE FIELDS PARISH COUNCIL.
Minutes from the meeting held on 22nd  January 2018 at 7.30pm at Oak Lodge, Hook.

Present; 
Cllrs M.Dougherty ,M.Belton, F.Cawkwell, J.Barker,J.Oldridge.
Apologies; None
Minutes of the last meeting were read by the clerk and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.

Financial matters;
The clerk informed the councillors that the precept is now due to be approved for the year 2018/2019.
All councillors approved the figure of £2500 .The approval form was duly signed by the chairman and will be sent off to ERYC. The funds will be due 30th April 2018.
Cheques approved; (during/after meeting)
Goole Town Council £180

Vision ICT £150
Grant reclaims £321.00 x 2

A VAT rebate of £25 was applied for to be refunded from HMRC.

The ERNLLCA grant funding application of £810 was noted as received.

Planning applications;
Application for installation of sash windows and new door to Ivy Lodge Farm, Goole Fields ref 17/02098/PLB for L.Lunn-application approved by GPPC
Appl;ication for erection of garage to 5 The Barracks, Goole Fields ref 17/02717/PLF for T.Guy-application approved by GFPC

Application for dormer windows to Moorfields Farm Bungalow, Goole Fields ref 17/02378/PLF for J.Johnson-application approved by GFPC

Matters arising;
Proposed bus stop-following on from a letter received from ERYC regarding an impending proposed bus stop installation along the A161 Swinefleet Road, the councillors arranged a site visit to view the location. The clerk has received a letter of concern from a resident also and he was invited to attend this site visit along with ERYC representatives. The suggested ERYC bus stop location was deemed 

inappropriate by parish councillors and local residents and as such ERYC have sought local police opinion as to a more suitable location. The parish council representative M.Belton attended this site visit with the police in attendance and ERYC representatives and a decision to leave the existing arrangements in place whereby there is no designated bus stop installed but the bus driver stops where he believes it is safest to do so in the Barracks vicinity to allow passengers to get on/off the bus safely.
As there were no other matters arising the meeting closed at 8.30pm
Sarah Belton..Clerk
